MYS Board Meeting – July 22nd, 2024
 
In Attendance: Louise Waxler, John Forte, Neal Seth, Kate Fisher, Jason Monfort, Kate Hance, Veeral Shah, Karen Graham, Scott Waller, John Harkes, Paula Abbate, Alex Hahn, Tim Ryerson

May 23rd 2024 Minutes were approved with Unanimous Vote

The Following Officers/Committee Chairs were approved with Unanimous Vote
· John Forte - President and Chair
· Kate Fisher - Secretary and Vice Chair/Chair Elect
· Veeral Shah - Treasurer
· Scott Waller - Travel Liaison
· Neal Seth - Recreation Liaison (this role was reaffirmed as Neal was already serving)


Executive Director Update – Louise Waxler
Recreation:
· Recreation registration numbers are at 1000 – goal is to reach 1700 for the fall.
· Two sets of semi-permanent goals may be added to Holladay Field for the U9/U10 age groups. The existing portable goals will be loaned to recreation coaches for use at practice fields without goals.
· Recreation reorganization occurring for administrative roles – hiring of new rec programs manager
· Summer Watermelon Cup successful with 82 players registered (drop in league).
· We will use the Langley School field again for the recreation program (all games on turf).
Travel:
· ECNL – 5 MYS ECNL teams traveled to the National Playoffs; Tim and I attended the Seattle tournament for the girls; Tim went to San Diego to support the 2008 boys.
· Travel registration numbers are at 866 (909 total for 2023-24). 54 total teams – 38 NCSL, 16 ECNL RL/Pre-ECNL, 2 Juniors
· The MYS WPSL women’s team won the mid-Atlantic division and traveled to NC to play the reigning champions, Charlotte Lady Eagles, losing 0-1.


Finance - Paula Abbate
· Updates on accounts, budgets and field funding were provided, with no major issues to report

Miscellaneous:
· MYS trademarks (name and logo) have been approved.
· Summer camps are going well under the new leadership of Michael Newhall – Total registrants for all summer camps are 293 to date (inclusive of specialty camps).
· Kick ‘N Code Camps – all sessions are closed (6 weeks).
· Sports Performance facility – goal for 2025!
· Staff is preparing for the fall season – schedules, loading rosters, team personnel assignments, field loading (practices/games)

Additional Travel and FVU Notes - Tim Ryerson
· Several administrative issues are still in the works to fully establish FVU as a new operating entity
· Awaiting official 501c(3) status, anticipated soon, paperwork submitted
· Insurance, payroll and operating structure are being worked, with BRYC, MYS, and Vienna clubs all supporting the stand-up
· Budget and player counts have been met
· Staff as of 14 July are now in place, with the exception of the U12-U15 Boys Tech Director
· Practice Schedule to be released in August
· Townhalls being coordinated
· The Board tasked Tim and Louise to continue progress and finalize all actions prior to the start of the start of the FVU season, with particular attention on insurance
· The Board also requested more detailed reporting on the operating and financial status, progress towards full operations and performance of FVU at future meetings

Tech Director Report - John Harkes
· John Harkes gave an overview of the philosophy, style of play and expectations he is working with coaches and staff
· Overall, we have great coaches and staff… efforts being taken now to building them into a more cohesive unit
· Working on improving communications and culture, establishing fun training environments, inspiring kids and building an identity
· Emphasis on collaboration and service and empowering folks to move forward with good ideas

 
Executive Session
 
 
 
